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Letter from the Editors- Stephen Warmath, Richard Feezel

November is the time to be thinking about next years Officers and the upcoming December elections at the monthly meeting.  It’s also “Float Fly” month again.  The date is Saturday November 12th.  The Fall Fly-in is set for Nov. 19th.  See the Announcements at the end of the newsletter.

Richard Feezel continues his article about Electrics with Part II- Motors.  The Beginner’s Briefing will explore the interesting world of helicopters.  We also have a short article about the 3D helicopter Clinic held October 14th and 15th at the field.  We have a lot of ground to cover this month so let’s get started.
WANTED- Your contributions.  Send us something to print and you’ll receive, absolutely free, credit for your helping with the newsletter.  Photos, Tips, Links, Upcoming Events, anything would be appreciated.  

Happy Thanksgiving to everyone!

[image: image2.wmf]
Chief Pilot- Richard Wynn

Last year our esteemed VP Mike made arrangements for the club to have a booth at the North Florida Fair.  I was reluctant that there would be much of a benefit, concerned about having enough members to man the booth adequately and did not believe that there would be much interest in an RC club.  Well I was wrong on all counts.  I enjoyed my time in the booth; lots of people were interested in RC aircraft and we had little trouble finding volunteers to man the booth.  While I have been looking forward to participating at the fair this year, I thought we would again be offered a free booth.  Well wrong again, it turns out the fair organizers decided that they would not have two commercial buildings this year only one.  This put booth space at a premium and they did not need us as filler.  A booth was available but this year it was available for a fee of around $360.   “HobbyTown Frank” (yes he needed a nickname) offered to share the booth cost with the club if we assist with manning the booth.  Normally we would bring this in front of the club for approval but we had to make a decision within a couple of days so the club officers discussed it we all agreed in favor of getting the booth in concert with HobbyTown.  We already have several volunteers but we can always use more, the dates are November 3 – 13.  We will have a signup list at the meeting, one at HobbyTown or email one of us.

As I have mentioned, I will not be running for club President again.  It’s been six or seven terms that I have spent as president and much of the time I have really enjoyed the challenge.  Remembering back to the first term I served, I had lots of ideas and enthusiasm about the club. The most important was to work with the Landfill to insure we kept a flying field.   I could run again and without a doubt deal with the issues that surely will arise, but what has happened to me over the years is I have become a “reactive” officer where I used to be a “proactive” officer.  My feelings are the club deserves a “proactive” officer and to me the way to get this is by electing some new officers.  I encourage any eligible member to run for office, it is a rewarding and interesting experience.

Thanks to all who have had the confidence in me to allow me to participate as a club leader over the years.

Sincerely,

Richard  

Chief Copilot- Mike Atkinson

October has proven to be a very busy month for planning club activities.  As we did last year, the club has decided to have an information booth at the North Florida Fair.  The dates for the event are November 3-13, 2005.  Frank Bastos, at HobbytownUSA has graciously volunteered to pay for the booth.  In exchange, the club members are asked to volunteer to man the booth during the fair.  The hardest time of the day for Frank and his employees to be at the fair would be early afternoon....from midday to about 7:00.  I've gotten three or four volunteers to agree to help out, but we really need at least 10 people to make it easy on all of us.  All you would be expected to do is be available to answer any questions someone may have about the hobby, the club, and how to get involved.  Also, this makes a good forum for you to bring out some projects you are working on and discuss them with the public.  Entry into the fair is free for those who volunteer for the booth.  If you can help the club in this activity, please let me know as soon as possible.
 

The club is also planning to host another float fly-in and a fall open house.  The float fly-in was originally planned for November 5, but has had to be moved to November 12, 2005.  We will begin around 10:00 and fly until late afternoon.  The pond is located in Monticello.  The club has purchased an additional AMA insurance rider on the property, so AMA insurance is required.  There is no landing fee.  However, food will be provided and donations to offset expenses will be appreciated.  To get to the location:  Go east on I-10 to CR 257 (first exit past US 19).  Turn left and go north.  Cross US 90 and continue on CR 257.  Go 1.5 miles, turn right at the cemetery and continue on CR 257.  Go 2.5 miles and turn right on Government Farm Road.  Continue until you see the pond.  For more information, call Mike Kinsey at 997-5615 or 566-0144.  
 

The Fall Open House/Fly-in will be November 19, 2005, at the club field.  This will be a few days after the fair, so our attendance from the community is expected to be high.  The event will begin at 12:00 and continue until 6:00.  Of course, flying will probably continue until dark.  I'm working on getting the boy scouts to come out and sell concessions again.  The event is open to all visiting pilots with AMA insurance.  There is no landing fee.  As always, spectators are welcome.  We will probably have a couple of trainer planes available with buddy boxes for those who want to give RC flight a try.  I'll be bringing the flying lawn mower and Army tank.  Maybe we can persuade Frank, at HobbytownUSA, to bring that flying race car!!!
 

There's not much news on the Apalachee Parkway Regional Park conversion committee.  The last meeting was October 13, 2005.  We have 9 citizen members in the committee, and only 4 showed up.  Because we did not have a quorum, no decisions could be made.  At the next meeting, we will be looking at various activities, which were requested by the public and discuss the possibilities for them at the new park.  I'll keep you informed as things develop.  As I said last month, the county is very pleased with us.  In addition to the North Florida Fair and the Open House, we are striving to become even more active in the community.  I'm talking with the Boys and Girls Club of Tallahassee to coordinate some introductory aviation education later this year.  As long as we continue adherence to the club rules at the field, I don't foresee our relationship with the county changing in the near future. 
 

That's all for this month,
 

Chief Treasurer- Sam Varn
We added four new members this month, bringing our current roster up to 74 members. Our newest members are James McManus, Volkan Sevim, Brad Sharp and Mark Schuster. 
See you at the field.
Sam
Chief Scribe- John Clark 
Business Meeting Minutes 010/06/05

The meeting started at 7:30 plus or minus.  

New Member Jim McManus introduced himself to the members.  See “New Member Spotlight”.

New Business- The issue of whether or not to include the Treasurer’s report and No-fly list in the newsletter was discussed.  Since it was desirable to have a wider circulation including public access, it was voted to delete these two items from the newsletter and send the Treasurer’s report to the membership by separate e-mail and post the no-fly list at the field.

John Hall mentioned the 3D Heli clinic was to be held Oct 14 & 15.  Flying would be 9am- late afternoon Friday and 9-12 on Saturday with regular flying open at noon.

It was mentioned the Thomasville EAA Fly-in was also coming up that weekend as well as the Wewahitchka Fly-in.

Richard spoke about the terms of the club’s lease agreement with the county in that the hours of flying were very specific (12:00 – dusk).  It does not exclude gliders or electric powered aircraft.  The field hours apply to all aircraft.

Richard mentioned he would not be running for president in the upcoming December election.  He urged everyone to consider a position as a club officer and to be thinking about nominations.  Nominations require the approval/ acceptance of the person being nominated and a person must have been a club member for a minimum of one year.

Mike announced the club would be setting up tables again next year at the GAMA show in Perry.  The club will have 6 tables instead of the usual 4.

Mike also announced the next Float-Fly and Fall Fly-in in November. (See Announcements).

Old Business- Jeff reported the lawnmower was given some routine maintenance that included an oil change and belt replacement.

There was discussion about the picnic tables taking up a lot of room in the pavilion and not being very efficient for planes and pilots.  One idea was to line up tables along the back of the pavilion or possibly come up with a different design alternative for the tables.  No consensus was achieved on the matter.  Further thought and discussion on the issue was requested. 

Mike also updated the members on the Park Committee.  See “Chief Co-pilot” report.  A reminder was offered to use the main landfill entrance gate to access the field.  With the football and soccer fields now functioning at max capacity on the weekends, the old entrance has basically become a one-way out and can be very congested. 

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:15 pm.  

[image: image10.wmf]3D Heli Clinic Stephen Warmath

John Hall and Gordie Meade invited Team Futaba member and nationally acclaimed, competitive helicopter pilot Eric Larson to Tallahassee for a two-day helicopter clinic October 14th and 15th.  Eric lives in Atlanta and offered to come down and share his expertise with our guys.  Saturday morning was a welcomed, crisp fall morning.  It was perfect weather for flying.  There were 6-7 pilots on hand to talk with Eric about set-ups, techniques, watch demonstrations and generally hob-nob with the wizards.  Even some car guys showed up for the action.  John said he was working on improving his “piro-flips” and gave me a little demonstration with a small model helicopter.  “They can do that?” Wow.  In a general discussion about set-ups, I asked the guys about set ups vs. cost.  A generally stock Raptor 90 can cost around $22- $2,300.00.  A top of the line competition set-up can run close to $3,000.00.  The consensus was that bigger fly’s better.  General entry-level helicopters are the .30 range with the .50’s being intermediate and the .90’s for some serious ju-ju.

Eric, John and Gordie put in some awesome flights and made it look all too easy.
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Thanks for coming down Eric.     

Gadget Corner  Stephen Warmath

Based on an article in “The Tingalpa Transmitter” designed by Chris Clayton

I like gadgets and other fun stuff that allows us to tinker with our aircraft to make them safer, prettier, faster, slower, more aerobatic….etc.  While poking around on the web, I found this nifty gadget.  It’s a battery back-up arrangement for the on-board receiver.  I have seen similar arrangements out there.  What makes this one different and interesting is it has an audible alarm that sounds when the primary battery fails and is powered by the back-up battery.  I added an extra twist from the original drawing by adding a separate charging jack for the back-up battery.

Here is how it works:

Switch on the Back-up battery first and the buzzer sounds (back-up system OK.)  Then switch on the main battery and the buzzer will stop (main system OK.)  At the end of the flight, switch off the main battery first and buzzer will sound (main battery still OK.)  Switch off the back-up battery and the buzzer will stop.  
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If, at the end of the flight, the buzzer is sounding, then the main battery failed in flight, but the back-up system took over and saved the aircraft from radio failure.  Cool!

ELECTRIC Powered Model Airplanes
Part- II Motors/ Controllers  Richard Feezel

It is the motor that converts that power from our battery to useful mechanical energy for driving a propeller, helicopter rotor, or ducted fan.  In all useful electric model motors, electromagnets exert a pull (and/or push) on permanent magnets to cause a shaft to rotate.  Because the rotation changes the relative positions of the electromagnets and permanent magnets, the electric current must be switched among several different electromagnet coils in order to sustain rotation in the same direction.  This switching is referred to as “commutation” and can be performed either by mechanical switches or electronic circuits.

In the classic DC motor the permanent magnets are stationary and usually mounted on the inside of the motor’s case.  The electromagnet coils are wound around the radial legs of the rotor, which is attached to the motor’s output shaft.  Also mounted on the rotor is a set of electrical contacts.  Electric current is fed to the electromagnet coils through “brushes” via these contacts.  As the rotor turns, the electric current switches from one coil to another thus providing the needed “commutation”.  Obviously the stationary brush wiping against the rotating “commutator” contacts is a source of friction, which wastes some energy.  Additionally the constant motion and limited contact area impose limits on how much current can be passed to the electromagnet coils without overheating the brushes and/or commutator contacts and possibly even “burning up” these components.  Regardless of how much current flows, losses and wear do occur which impact peak performance and durability of the motor.

So what is this beast called the brushless DC motor?  In reality it’s a three phase synchronous AC motor driven by a smart electronic commutating circuit.  Brushless motors are built opposite to brushed motors.  In a brushless motor the permanent magnets move and the electromagnet coils are stationary.  This eliminates the need for the sliding “brush” contact between the rotor and the stationary part, the stator.  Because brushless motors are mechanically simpler than brush motors they can be a bit more compact and lighter weight.  Because they don’t have the losses and constraints of the brush contacts they can sustain higher power levels without damage to the motor.  And because of the absence of any mechanical contact between the rotating and stationary parts of the motor other than the shaft bearings, which are usually ball bearings, the mechanical losses are very low, durability is very high, and very little maintenance is needed.

Two distinct varieties of brushless motors exist.  The conventional configuration has an internal rotor (right below) consisting of a permanent magnet mounted on the shaft with stator electromagnets just inside the motor case surrounding the rotor.  The other configuration is the “outrunner” or “rotating case” motor (left below).  In this configuration the permanent magnets are mounted on the inside of a bell-shaped housing which is attached to a shaft which runs through the center of the stationary electromagnets.  The electromagnets acting on the permanent magnets cause the bell and the shaft to rotate.

The big difference between these two styles of motor is in their useful speed and torque ranges.  This is a direct consequence of the number of magnetic “poles” and the effective diameter of the rotor.  The inside rotor configuration has two permanent magnetic poles mounted on the motor shaft and usually has three stationary or “stator” coils.  Thus one cycle of the current through the coils produces one rotation of the shaft.  Because of the small rotor diameter these motors produce low torque at high speeds.  In the outrunner configuration the inside stator has some multiple of three coils, typically six, nine, twelve, or more and a corresponding increase in the number of permanent magnets in the rotor.  Because of the larger diameter rotor and the need for several cycles of the input power to produce one rotation of the rotor these motors usually produce higher torque at lower speeds.

Now for some numbers.  Usually four parameters are used to describe the properties of a motor used in model airplanes.  One is the DC resistance of the windings.  Motors in common use in models, this is less than one ohm and are usually given in milliohms (1000th of Ohm).  Another parameter is the speed constant expressed as the ratio of RPM/volt.  For motors used in models, the usual values are between about 300 and 6000.  Another is the no-load current and 0.25 to 5 amps is typical.  Finally is the maximum power (in watts) or current (in amps).  Typical values range from 30 to 1000 watts for power ratings and from a few to tens of amps for current are common.  The enemy of a motor is heat and the biggest source of heat in a motor is usually the electric current flowing through its copper windings since friction losses are very small.  Good cooling airflow and not abusing power limits are vital to maintaining good motor health. The design of a motor is a complex juggling act that involves trading some properties for others.

The selection of a motor to match a particular model involves trying to find a good mix of several system components.  One obvious first question is “how big does the motor need to be for my particular airplane?”  There are some rules of thumb that can help us get started, The rule of thumb here is 30 watts/lb to be flyable though very slow flying models may manage on less, 50 watts/lb to take off from a ground roll, and 75 to 125 watts/lb or more for exciting aerobatic performance and 3D.  This will help you narrow your choices.

One of the characteristics of brushed motors and internal rotor brushless motors is that they are most efficient at pretty high RPM’s.  These motors are only suitable for directly driving small diameter propellers because of their low torque and high rpm power range.  In many model applications we want a larger diameter propeller for a couple of reasons.  One is for scale appearance and another is for efficiency.  Propellers operating at high RPM’s usually aren’t very efficient.  Often these types of motors will be connected to a gearbox to reduce the RPM’s and increase the torque available to the propeller.  The outrunner brushless motors were developed specifically to address this problem by producing motors, which produce much higher torque at lower RPM’s.  These motors are designed to directly drive larger propellers at lower RPM’s without the energy loss, noise, and maintenance and durability issues of a gearbox.

Once you’ve identified your range of power needs and identified some motors that are suitable you need to look at what diameter propeller you’ll be using and what the range of anticipated air speeds will be.  From there you’ll have some idea of the pitch speed of the propeller.  This leads to a range of propeller pitches and RPM’s.  Because of the complex mathematical relationships between all of these properties it isn’t usually practical to try to decide on the best choices by pencil scratching.  Sophisticated computer programs to mathematically model systems consisting of battery, speed controller, motor, gear box (if used), propeller, and airframe are readily available, some of them available free on the Internet which will allow you to play “what if” trials without buying and discarding lots of hardware.  One such program is MotoCalc. www.motocalc.com   MotoCalc is a program for choosing and predicting the performance of an electric model aircraft power system based on the characteristics of the motor, battery, gearbox, propeller or ducted fan, and speed control. You can specify a range for the number of cells, gear ratio, propeller diameter, and propeller pitch, and MotoCalc will produce a table of predictions for each combination. Once you’ve narrowed the choices down you can pick one with reasonable confidence, assemble it into your plane and test it. 

Another approach is to look at the tables of test data available on the web sites of many motor sellers.  Typically they will tabulate, for a given motor and gearbox combination, static test stand thrust, RPM, current draw, and battery voltage for several different propeller sizes.  By multiplying current by voltage you will know the power being fed to the motor in watts.  Sometimes the power is listed as an additional column in the table.  These tables often allow you to identify a few combinations of motor, gearbox, propeller, and battery, which are suitable for your plane.

Is electric power practical for anything bigger and heavier than foamies?  You bet it is!  I recently found a video on the Internet of a 30 lb. Composite-ARF 2.6 meter Yak-55SP flying aerobatics on electric power.  The maximum power input to the brushless motor was approximately 11,000 watts, equivalent to about 15 hp.  Most electric airplanes, however, are small, very light weight models because they are less expensive and much of the market being targeted by electric plane vendors are the folks interested in trying aero modeling for the first time.  As the manufacturers of electric model components hone their products though, they are building heavier, more powerful motors and support components.  One of the cost aspects of size is that batteries are nearly linear in the cost per watt-hour of stored energy.  A one pound model that needs 60 watts to give satisfactory performance can fly for 10 minutes on a battery that can deliver 10 watt-hours.  A two pound model needing 120 watts would need exactly twice as much battery capacity to fly for those same 10 minutes and would cost twice as much.  At current prices (September 2005) a Lipo battery capable of 20 watt-hours costs $60 to $90 and weighs about four or five ounces.  Recharging a battery takes roughly an hour, so, unless you have multiple batteries charged and ready when you get to the field, you’ll spend a fair proportion of your time not flying while you wait for your battery to recharge.  One suitable set of batteries for a 10 pound airplane would cost several hundred dollars.  Offsetting this cost to some degree is the fact that the fuel (electricity) to recharge those batteries is VERY, VERY cheap compared to glow fuel.

So what are the components needed for an R/C electric model airplane?  The radio control part of the airplane systems is the same as for a gas/glow airplane with two exceptions.  In place of a throttle servo you use an Electronic Speed Controller (ESC).  And, at least for smaller planes, you don’t need battery for the radio and servos.  This is because most ESC’s come equipped with a Battery Eliminator Circuit (BEC).  This allows the radio system, the receiver and servos to be powered from the big battery that supplies the power to the motor.  The motor battery attaches to the ESC, the ESC supplies 5 volts to the receiver and servos, and gets its control signal from the receiver, normally on channel 3 just like the throttle servo would.  The ESC uses the command from the receiver to decide how much power to give to the propeller drive motor.  Because of the high currents involved it is not common practice to have a main battery switch, which would add weight and power loss.  Instead the system is powered when a battery is connected.  Since batteries should not be charged while installed in the airplane and it is desirable to be able to quickly interchange battery packs, simply plugging and unplugging battery packs provides sufficient control of the main power.

One point to note, ESC’s designed for brushless motors have 3 wire leads to the motor and are not suitable for use with brushed motors.  Likewise, ESC’s designed for brushed motors have 2 wire leads to the motor and are not suitable for use with brushless motors.

A common and important feature of most ESC’s is low battery shutdown.  When the battery reaches a defined minimum voltage, the ESC will stop (or reduce) the power going to the motor.  It will not, however, stop feeding power to the receiver and servos.  This makes battery depletion just like running your gas/glow plane out of fuel.  The motor stops running but all the controls still work.  An very important benefit when using Lipo batteries is that it protects the batteries.  Serious and irreversible harm is done to Lipo batteries if they are discharged below about 3 volts per cell.  Nickel batteries are more tolerant of deep discharge but not abusing them lengthens their useful life as well.

There is currently intense competition and high demand for brushless motors, ESC’s, and Lipo batteries in the marketplace.  This is resulting in a continuous stream of ever-newer manufacturers and designs being released.  This is also bringing down prices pretty rapidly for these components.  I’ve seen brushless motors suitable for 1 lb. airplanes as low as $19 though more typical prices are $35 to $70 and corresponding ESC’s ranging from less than $30 up to $75.  A suitable Lipo battery for this size plane ranges from about $30 to $80 depending on manufacturer and amp-hour capacity.  A Lipo battery charger designed to work from a 12 volt DC source (such as a car battery) costs about $45.

Next month, we’ll cover some of the basic types of electric aircraft and goodies to play with and bring it all together.

New Member Spotlight

At the October meeting, our newest member introduced himself.  Jim McManus is a retired General Contractor who relocated to Tallahassee from Jackson Mississippi two years ago.  Jim is interested in airplanes and helicopters.  Welcome Jim.



Safety Notes-  Pilot Stations  Stephen Warmath

The pilot stations are located in the MIDDLE of the fences, not in the gaps.  There have been near misses when some pilots were almost hit by a plane during a take-off or landing.  Please remember:  If there are other aircraft in the air, you need to be near the middle of the pilot's station while flying.  I was at Top Gun last year and observed first hand the value of the safety nets.  During the noontime war bird gaggle, a big B-17 was making a landing on the paved runway with the starboard gear stuck in the up position.  The pilot of a Ziroli Stuka was standing outside the safety net flying his plane.  As the B-17 touched down, it skidded to the right and off the runway.  With 3 engines still running, it slid between and collided with the legs of the Stuka pilot.  His shins and calves stopped the plane and the engines.  He was wearing shorts.  Luckily he had no severe lacerations, but he did get pretty scraped up.  He was able to maintain his composure and land his plane without incident.  This could have been much worse.  Ouch!

If you have a near miss or “Lesson Learned” story, please share it with us and we will put it here in “Safety Notes”. Safe Flying.  

Beginners Briefing  

This briefing will be a series of articles on very basic information about our hobby for those just trying to figure out what it’s all about.  This second installment is about the interesting world of RC Helicopters. In future briefings we’ll talk about gliders, engines and radios.  If you would like to post a question for the newsletter, we’ll be happy to answer you.  Just drop us a line. 

RC Helicopters 

R/C helicopters have only been around for a couple of decades but are an extremely popular part of the model aircraft hobby. Like airplanes, they come in many different shapes and sizes.  The smallest on the market are electric powered.  For the fuel types, a .049 cubic inch displacement glow fuel engine powers the smallest, but the most popular sizes are the .30 and .50  and .90 sized choppers.  The average model helicopter costs more than a typical model airplane.  An inexpensive heli, engine, and radio combo can cost upwards of $600. Helicopters are usually made of plastic, metal, or composite materials and are more or less "assembled" as opposed to a model airplane in which there is much cutting, shaping, sanding, and gluing.  A helicopter kit can be assembled in just a few days where as many model airplane kits may take months to build.

A typical first helicopter model will have a .30 to .50 cubic inch displacement engine and be guided with a 5 channel radio.  The channels are throttle, left/right cyclic, fore/aft cyclic, main rotor pitch, and tail rotor pitch. Most model helicopter pilots use a gyro on the tail rotor pitch channel to help control the left/right motion (yaw) of the tail.  A gyro senses any movement of the tail and inputs a correction to that channel to dampen the motion. Without a gyro the tail of the helicopter can move very suddenly and rapidly and is quite a challenge to control.  The gyro not only makes it easier to fly but more enjoyable as well.  Unlike airplanes, a beginner's helicopter can also be used as an advanced helicopter. Changing how sensitive the controls are is all that is needed to turn a tame and stable trainer into a very capable aerobatic machine.

Some helicopters have a no-frills look with a simple plastic canopy to cover the "mechanics" of the aircraft. Other models are completely scale with fancy fiberglass fuselages duplicating all the visual features of the real thing. A pilot can have either just by changing the canopy or fuselage and still keep the same basic airframe or mechanics.

Model helicopters, just like airplanes, can be flown as far away as the pilot can safely see them. They are capable of much more than full-sized helicopters with loops, rolls, inverted flight, and so forth all within the range of the most common models on the market.  It does however take a bit more skill to fly a model heli than it does an airplane.  When hovering a helicopter you must not only worry about roll and pitch (as with an airplane) but also the left to right motion (yawing) of the tail. With a model airplane you never have to worry about the tail suddenly going out in front of the airplane.  With helicopters it can happen which means you have to think about 3 directions at once instead of 2.

What You Should Know Before You Start 
Most everyone agrees that helicopters are the single most challenging R/C models to build and operate. They're mechanically complex. They require you to master two distinctly different skills, forward flight and hovering. And to pilot them successfully, your FULL attention is required.
Manufacturers have made some very impressive advances which give more hobbyists a good shot at getting a heli in the air and keeping it there. But if the question is, "Should my very first R/C model be a helicopter?"...we'd have to say no.
You'll be much more ready and relaxed with a heli if you learn to fly a plane or glider first. But if you've already mastered a plane and feel ready for the demands of a heli...read on for more details!
What Can an R/C Helicopter Do?
  The answer is, just about anything that involves flying! They'll hover in one spot. Fly backwards and sideways. Do pirouettes while in forward flight. Perform stall turns, loops, rolls, standing loops and rolls (a loop or roll with no forward speed)...even fly upside-down and hover while only inches off the ground. Let's see an airplane — or even a full-size helicopter — do that!
  In normal forward flight, an R/C helicopter flies at about 40-50 mph and approximately 100 to 300 feet high. 
Parts Diagram of a Conventional R/C Helicopter 
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Controlling Your Heli
  A helicopter radio provides a separate channel for each of the five functions described below. It has special throttle-collective pitch mixing functions that are not available on airplane radios. These mixing functions make the helicopter much easier to set up and fly. Special features such as throttle hold and idle up also increase ease of flying and aerobatics. More channels may be used for other purposes - gyro switching, lights, landing gear, etc. 
1. THROTTLE - Moves the helicopter up and down. Transfers engine power to the spinning rotor blades and increases collective pitch to lift the helicopter. 

2. COLLECTIVE PITCH - Moves the helicopter up and down. Controlled by the throttle through automatic mixing, the pitch of each of the two main rotor blades is directly proportional and changes together or collectively to create the desired movement of the helicopter. 

3. TAIL ROTOR PITCH - Turns the helicopter right or left (Yaw). This tells the helicopter which direction to face. In the neutral position, the tail rotor blades have 4 degrees of built-in pitch, which enables the model to counteract the torque of the spinning main rotor blades. 

4. FORE-AFT CYCLIC - Tilts the helicopter forwards and backwards (Pitch). Changes the pitch of the main rotor blades in cycles, which adjusts the pitch (forward and backward tilt) of the helicopter itself. This enables the helicopter itself to fly forwards or backwards. 

5. LEFT-RIGHT CYCLIC - Leans the helicopter to the left and right (Roll). Acts similar to the Fore-Aft Cyclic, except in this case the helicopter leans to the right or left in order to fly in either direction. 
A gyro is kind of like an "automatic pilot" for the tail rotor function. Generally, the tail rotor is a touchy, difficult function to control (and the most important while learning). A gyro is a little black box that contains special components and circuitry to help you hold the yaw (left and right turning) position of the helicopter. Don't fly your conventional heli without a gyro. All helicopter pilots today, from beginners to experts, use a gyro.
There are two new magazines on the market this month.  “RC Heli”, the Oct/Nov Premier issue has a great deal of information and a great article that dissects helicopters in great detail.  The other, published by Model Airplane News, “Helicopter” is a special Winter 2006 edition that is also very informative.  Check it out.  If you want to talk to a couple of guys that really understand this subject, talk to Gordie Meade or John Hall.  Frank at Hobby Town can help you as well.  Don’t forget about the “forums” we mentioned last month for tons of other poop and opinions.

Seminole Radio Control Club

Tallahassee, FL

AMA Charter #216, 1969-2005


Announcements

Fall Float Fly-in.  We have scheduled a float fly-in in Monticello, on November 12, 2005, from 9:00 to late afternoon.  Mike Kinsey has also agreed to allow us to fly the following day, also. 

 

Fall Fly-in.  We have also tentatively scheduled a Fall fly-in/ Open House at the club airfield for Saturday, November 19, 2005, from 12:00 to late afternoon.  Pending club approval at the next meeting, this will be open for all types of aircraft and neighboring clubs will be invited.  We'll try to have the Boy Scouts come out for concessions.

North Florida Fair.  We will be setting up an information table again at the fair this year. The dates are November 3rd- 13th.  Volunteers are needed to man the booth.  Contact Dr. Mike or sign up at the November meeting or at Hobbytown if you are interested. 

T-Shirts For Sale:
 Seminole RC Club t-shirts are available for purchase.  We have a variety of sizes available.  White pocket t-shirts are only $10, while gray and tan pocket t-shirts are $11.  I have 2 XL gray shirts with a collar.  These are $15.  The ordering of the shirts is a benefit for club members.  We have priced the shirts low, where we are essentially at a break-even point. So, we need to sell all of the shirts real soon.  Shirts will be available at the club meetings and all club sponsored events.
SRCC Officers
President - Richard Wynn

Vice President - Dr. Mike Atkinson

Secretary - John Clark

Treasurer - Sam Varn

Field Marshall – Mike Kinsey

Field Safety Officer – Gordie Meade

Field Hours

12 Noon till Dark-  These hours apply to all aircraft, gas and electric.

Training Notes
To schedule a training time contact Mike Atkinson.

Flight Instructors
Mike Atkinson (Coordinator)  926-4692 (H)

Ed Budzyna

Sam Varn

Jeff Owens

Bob Burke

Geoff Lawrence
John Clark

Club Meeting Location and Time 
The regular club meetings are held on the first Thursday of each month at 7:30 PM at the Grace Lutheran Church on Miccosukee Rd. Head out Miccosukee Rd., cross Capital Circle NE, and the entrance will be the first one on your right. Once you park, follow the sidewalk around the left side of the building and go down the hill. We meet in a room on the first level.

Submissions- Submissions are requested to be in M.S. Word format.  Photos should be in .jpg or .tif format.  Vector art accepted in Corel, Illustrator and AUTOCAD format.  We will, however, accept anything to make it easier for those who wish to contribute.  Submissions are due no later than the 23rd of the month.  We can be contacted at seminoleflyer@feezel.net or by phone, Steve at 509-0672 and Richard at 906-9341.


Editor’s note: Please contact the editors for any reporting contribution assistance and for reporting formatting problems, errors, omissions or corrections at seminoleflyer@feezel.net. The views expressed in the newsletter are of those of the specific authors and do not represent a majority consensus of the club membership unless voted on at a club meeting.
The Seminole Flyer				  �www.seminolerc.com
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Eric Larson-3D Helicopter Clinic Guest Pilot.  See “3D Heli Clinic”
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John on a close-in hover





Gordie starting another flight
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Jim McManus
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